
September 15, 

BORROWING  MULGRAVE PARK SCHOOL k5,000.00 

To His Worship the Mayor and 
Members of the City Council. 

At a meeting of the Finance and Executive Committee held on 
the above date it was agreed to recommend that application be made 
to the Department of Municipal Affairs for authority to borrow a 
further sum of $5,000.00 towards the construction of the retaining 
wall at the rear of the gymnasium of the Mulgrave Park School. 

the report be approved. Motion passed. 

A Borrowing Resolution amounting to ~5 , 000 0 00 was submitted 

Moved bar Alderman Vaughan, seconded by Alderman Hatfield 

that the resolution be approved. 

The motion was put and passed unanimously the following 

Aldermen being present and voting therefore: Aldermen DeWolf, 

Moriarty, Dunlop, Lane, Adams, Fox, Ferguson, 00 Melley,Ahern, 

Wyman, Hatfield and Greenwood. 

SUPPLEMENTARY APPROPRIATION $2,300,00 BUS SERVICE AFRICVILLEV// 
SCHOOL CHILDREN 

To His Worship the Mayor and 
Members of the City Council. 

At a meeting of the Finance end Executive Committee held on 
the above date a. report was submitted from the Board of School 
Commissioners requesting a supplementary estimate of $2300,00 to 
cover bus service for Africville school children for the balance 

of the year. 

Your Committee recommends that the request be granted and 
the funds provided under the authority of Section 3160 of the 

City Charter. 

seconded by Alderman Ahern 
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September 15, 1955. 

Alderman Dunlop: "I am doubtful if this is a necessary 

service. I was told that there is no supervision of the busses 

and there was considerable struggling from the children. I think 

it is time that the bus service was cut out." 

Alderman Vaughan pointed out that these children have to 

cross two sets of railway tracks which is a. hazard to life and 

also in the winter the snow is not plowed. He felt the service 

should be provided, 

The motion was put and passed, 

LEASE HARDEN---WILD OF CANADA LIMITED 

September 12, 1955. 

To His Worship the Mayor and 
Members of the City Council. 

At a meeting of the Finance and Executive Committee held on 

the above date a letter was submitted from Marden-Wild of Canada 

Limited requesting renewal of their lease with the City on the 

same terms as heretofore with the exception of rent and Business 

Tax. Rent would be increased from $720.00 to $1,400.00 and the 

Business Tax increased to $700.00 making a total revenue of 

$2,100.00 per annum. 

Your Committee recommends that the lease be renewed for a 

term of 5 years from January 1, 1956 based on the foregoing terms 
and conditions with a stipulation that the portion of the ground 

furthest west, which is not being used, would not he covered by 

the lease. This is roughly one half the block. 

Respectfully submitted, 

R.H. Stoddard, 
DEPUTY CITY CLERK. 

Moved by Alderman Vaughan, seconded by Alderman Hatfield 

that the report be approved. Motion passed. 

TAX EXEMPTION FLINN MEMORIAL  84 MORRIS ST.  

September 12, 1955. 

To His Worship the Mayor and 
Members of the City Council. 

At a meeting of the Finance and Executive Committee held 

on the above date a request for Tax exemption on the property 

known as "The Flinn Memorial - 84 Morris Street" was considered. 

Your Committee recommends that legislation be secured enab-

ling the City to exempt this property from taxation. 

Respectfully submitted, 

R.H. Stoddard. 
DEPUTY CITY CLERK. 
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